TOWN OF OLD SAYBROOK

PLANNING COMMISSION

Regular Meeting

Wednesday, February 16, 2000 at 7:30 p.m.

Old Saybrook Middle School

60 Sheffield Street

MINUTES

Pursuant to Connecticut General Statute 1-225(a), the votes of each member of the Planning Commission on any issue considered at the above-referenced meeting are hereby reduced to writing, and also be recorded in the minutes of the session to which they refer, and made available for public inspection and shall as filed in the office of the Town Clerk at the Old Saybrook Town Hall. 

1. Call to Order:

Chairman Gallicchio called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.

2. Roll Call

Attendant Members



Absent Members
Judith Gallicchio, Chairman


David Hoey

Karen Marcolini, Vice Chairman


Paul Dubuc, Sr.

Robert McIntyre, Secretary

Robbie Marshall, Alternate Member

Stuart Haines, Alternate Member

Frank Vinciguerra, Alternate Member

Attendant Staff





Christine Rosenthal, Town Planner


Chairman Gallicchio seated Robbie Marshall for Dave Hoey and Frank Vinciguerra for Paul Dubuc.

3. Unfinished Business:

A. Public Hearing (cont.):
9-Lot Subdivision, Residential A District


Ayers Point Road (Map 63 / Lots 32 & 35-15)


Applicant:  The Tree Group, LLC

MOTION to continue the public hearing until the March 1, 2000 regular meeting; MOVED by R. McIntyre, SECONDED by K. Marcolini, DISCUSSION, APPROVED 6-0-0.

4. New Business

5.
Workshop:
2000 Plan of Conservation and Development

The Commission discussed the Economic Development section of the proposed 2000 Plan of Conservation and Development.  Ms. Marshall distributed and article regarding increased school enrollment in Old Saybrook and additional text to address retail, commercial and industrial “complexes.” The Commission discussed whether previously reviewed Program Recommendations adequately speak to the concerns of the Town.  Chairman Gallicchio identified a potential need for fiscal and economic impact analysis as a requirement of permitting land uses.  The Chairman directed the Town Planner to research the topic and address it at the next meeting.

A. Village Center – Main Street

The Commission reviewed the Village Center – Main Street section and edited the draft text. The Chairman directed the Town Planner to tinker with the opening statement that characterizes the town’s affinity for its Main Street.  The Commission discussed distribution of the draft text to other municipal agencies and staff for additional input prior to the public hearing.

B. Accomplishments Since the 1990 Plan of Development

The Commission reviewed the Accomplishments Since the 1990 Plan of Development and edited the draft text.  The Chairman directed the Town Planner to verify a few facts and to add a new subsection to address accomplishments in addition to those recommended by the 1990 POD.

6.
Minutes

The Commission discussed the minutes of the February 2, 2000 regular meeting and made the following amendments:

Item 3A.  The chair asked if there was any discussion, K. Marcolini stated for the record the same concerns mentioned at the last meeting regarding traffic and poor sightlines [ADD: and potential flooding.]

Item 3.B.  [ADD: He stated that] the plan incorporates all comments made to date and complies with the regulations [DELETE: .] [ADD: , and that] design is sensitive to the surrounding neighborhood.  Attorney Melien mentioned monetary contribution in lieu of providing open space in this development in accordance with Section 5.8.5 of the [DELETE: Zoning] [ADD: Subdivision] Regulations.

MOTION to approve the February 2, 2000 regular meeting minutes; MOVED by K. Marcolini, SECONDED by R. McIntyre, NO DISCUSSION, APPROVED 4-0-0.

7.
Staff Report

The Town Planner discussed the need to set a bond amount for improvements settled upon for the Saybrook Woods subdivision, including construction of the private street, stormwater drainage on Obed Heights Road, stormwater detention and landscaping.  The Chairman directed the Town Planner to request a bond estimate from the Town Engineer and to schedule the matter for the next regularly scheduled meeting.

The Town Planner reported to the Commission that she had received an inquiry as to whether the Town would permit a variation of the "thermometer-shaped” cul-de-sac as required by the Subdivision Regulations.  The Commission responded, as long as the dimensions of the turn-around were maintained as prescribed by the regulations and the Director of Public Works was satisfied that any variation meets his needs for maintenance, that it is amenable to such a variation.

8. Correspondence

The Commission reviewed the December bill of its counsel, and the Chairman directed the Town Planner to make inquiries regarding details of sharing the bill with the Inland Wetlands and Watercourses Commission.

MOTION to authorize the Chairman to pay a bill from George Kinsley, dated December 21, 1999, after the Town Planner confirms details of sharing the bill; MOVED by K. Marcolini, SECONDED by R. McIntyre, NO DISCUSSION, APPROVED 4-0-0.

The Commission discussed counsel’s recommendation to conduct site walks to properties pending review and approval only after the Commission opens the public hearing.

The Commission reviewed the January bill of its consulting engineer, and the Chairman directed the town Planner to verify whether the Commission collected fees under Ordinance 71.

MOTION to pay a bill from Nathan Jacobson & Associates, Inc., dated January 28, 2000; MOVED by K. Marcolini, SECONDED by R. McIntyre, NO DISCUSSION, APPROVED 4-0-0.

The Commission reviewed additional pieces of incidental correspondence.

9.
Adjournment

MOTION to adjourn meeting; MOVED by K. Marcolini, SECONDED by H.S. Haines, APPROVED 4-0-0.

Respectfully submitted,

Christine N. Rosenthal, AICP, Town Planner

Acting Clerk
